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“ Welcome back to our final full term of the year! 
As I write this, we are setting up for our ‘RockKidz’ Day which will see so

many memories being made in school! This is a shorter half term, 
with bank holidays as well as the events of the King’s Coronation, but it’s

important to remember that for Year 6 and 2 it’s the SATs season. 
We wish them all the best of luck with this too!” 

Mr. D Paton, Headteacher

 SUMMER TERM UNIFORM

On Friday 28th April, the children in Year 1 will have a Great Fire of London workshop to support
their history learning this half term.  Class 1H will have their workshop in the morning and Class 1L in

the afternoon.  Please complete the Evolve you have been sent as soon as possible.

 On Wednesday 26th April we will be holding a KS1 Phonics, SATs and Maths Meeting in the
school hall for parents of our KS1 children. During this meeting we will be sharing

information about the KS1 national SATs assessment and Phonics Screening but also
teaching approaches in school for these areas and Mathematics. We will share information

as to how you can help your child at home.  We hope to see you then!

 CLASS 1H ASSEMBLY - FRIDAY 28TH APRIL - 2.30PM
On Friday 28th April, the children in Class 1H will perform their class assembly for 

parents and carers in the school hall at 2.30pm.  
Doors will not open until 2.20pm. no tickets or bookings are necessary for this event.

ROCK KIDZ
A huge thank you to the PTFA for funding our school Rock Kidz day on Friday 21st April.  The children

looked amazing dressed as rockers so thank you to our parents for the effort you went to.  The
children had an amazing day singing and rocking along to the band.






Following the success of the Rock Kidz experience the PTFA have decided to hold a school disco for
the different age phases in the school to give the children a positive experience.  These will take

place on Thursday 25th May and Friday 26th May depending on what year group your child is in. 
 Please see later in the newsletter for more information.

  During the Summer Term until the end of the Autumn
1st Half Term the following may be worn:

Grey tailored shorts
Plain white shirt or blouse or Polo shirt 

(short-sleeve)
Green & white summer dress 
with long or short white socks

Navy with bottle green trim school cardigan or 
V-neck jumper with logo

Flat black shoes (not trainers or open toe / heel sandals)
Bottle green or navy blue hair tie or 

ribbons or bands



  PE DAYS



EYFS = WEDNESDAY (RH INDOOR / RL OUTDOOR) / 
FRIDAY (RH OUTDOOR / RL INDOOR)

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DAY



YEAR 1 = WEDNESDAY (1H INDOOR / 1L OUTDOOR) /
FRIDAY (1L INDOOR / 1H OUTDOOR)



YEAR 2 = MONDAY (INDOOR) / THURSDAY (OUTDOOR)



YEAR 3 = TUESDAY (OUTDOOR) 3L + 3H SWIMMING / THURSDAY (INDOOR)



YEAR 4 = WEDNESDAY (INDOOR) / FRIDAY (OUTDOOR)



YEAR 5 = MONDAY (OUTDOOR) / THURSDAY (INDOOR)



YEAR 6 = TUESDAY (INDOOR) / THURSDAY (OUTDOOR)

 NEXT THURSDAY, 27TH APRIL, IS CURRENTLY A SCHEDULED STRIKE DAY BY
NEU. ALL OF OUR CLASSES WILL BE FULLY OPEN ON THAT DAY.

IF EARRINGS ARE WORN THEY MUST ﻿BE JUST GOLD OR SILVER STUDS AND NOT ANY OTHER TYPE.

PTFA SCHOOL DISCOS

 KS1 - PHONICS, SATS AND MATHS MEETING 
WEDNESDAY 26TH APRIL =  5.30PM

YEAR 1 - GREAT FIRE OF LONDON WORKSHOP 
FRIDAY 28TH APRIL



AS A SCHOOL WE WANTED TO RECOGNISE THE
CHILDREN WHO WERE ALWAYS DOING THE

RIGHT THING AND WERE SHINING EXAMPLES
TO THE REST OF THE CLASS.

THESE CHILDREN DEMONSTRATE, ON A DAILY
BASIS, THE QUALITIES OF A WISE OWL:

THE WISE OWL PERSONALITY ENCOMPASSES
ELEMENTS OF ASSURANCE, BEING OBSERVANT,

LOGICAL, AND UNRUFFLED AMIDST THE
CHAOS. MYSTIQUE AND TRUST ARE THE MOST
EFFECTIVE STYLES OF COMMUNICATING FOR

THIS ARCHETYPE. THEY COME ACROSS AS
MORE INFLUENTIAL AND ACCOMPLISHED
WHEN THEY INTERACT WITH THEIR PEERS

USING THEIR “FASCINATE SUPERPOWERS” I.E.,
TRUST AND MYSTIQUE. THE WISE OWL

RADIATES A DEPENDABLE PERSONALITY AND
BRINGS CALM TO STRESSFUL SITUATIONS. 

OUR SPRING 2ND HALF TERM
AWARD WINNERS ARE:

RH - CHARLIE MAGEE
RL - MADELEINE MITCHELL

1L - LILY SIMONS
1H - FINLEY THREWLIS

2L - PIPPA JONES
2H - ISAAC SANTLEY

3L - OLIVER LIGHTFOOT
3H - TILLY BLOOMFIELD
4L - ANNALYSE JONES

4H - JACK ESHLIN
5L - GEORGE PEACOCK

5H - PIPER SMITH
6L - IMOGEN MURPHY

6H - HENDRIX EIGELAAR
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RECEPTION = Bertie Brotherstone
YEAR 1 = Verity Richardson

YEAR 2 = Reuben Humphries
YEAR 3 = Aaron Lowe

YEAR 4 = Sophia Stacey
YEAR 5 = Carly Flanagan

YEAR 6 = Leonardo Mecklenburgh

School Dinner Menu
Please find below the School Dinner Menu for the 

WB 24.4.23.  Please remember to pay for your child's school
dinner a week in advance 

using the school gateway system.

Attendance winners
Since September 2022 = 95.1%

Since January 2023 = 95.4%
 

Attendance this first week back = 96.5%
 Attendance winners this week

EYFS / KS1 = 2L – Miss Spencer = 100%
KS2 = 3H – Mrs Kristensen = 98.3%

EYFS Snacks
Following previous payments made last half term there will be
no charge for the EYFS snack this half term and we will review

payment requirements in the Summer 2nd Half term.



EYFS / KS1 = James Parry – 
Being so proud of his work

KS2 = Abi Nisbett – 
Excellent attitude towards all 

aspects of school life!
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Welcome back to our third and final term in Reception! Where has the
time gone? We have had such a busy week but it has been lots of fun

and the children have settled back in beautifully.



What could we grow in our garden?
Our Big Question this week has been ‘What could we grow in our

garden?’ We have discussed how plants can grow and have planted our
own cress seeds so we can make observations first hand. We have

spoken about the different parts of a plant including the roots! 

PLEASE NOTE THE CORRECTION TO THIS HALF TERM'S PE DAYS.
EYFS WILL DO PE ON A WEDNESDAY AND FRIDAY.

Thank you for all of your support, the children are coming on brilliantly and we
are looking forward to making lots of memories this term!

Mathematics
In Maths this week the children have been learning how to count on to add
rather than counting all objects from the two groups. We have done this in

lots of different practical ways such as counting on from 5 using our fingers,
using ten frames and counters and on a number line.

In our Maths fluency sessions we have been refining our work on careful
counting by applying our knowledge to bigger numbers. We have shared a

number of ways to deal with counting larger quantities like lining the objects
up or moving them as we count. 

Reading
You may have noticed some new reading material in your child’s book bag

this week as children have been placed in new phonics groups following our
latest progress check. Please do record any comments in your child’s reading
diary each time you read at home with them. We do value your feedback on

how they are getting on at home and review your comments when we change
their books- thank you.




A reminder that our next trip will be to Kenyon Hall Farm on the 2nd of May
where we will be participating in a growing and planting workshop as part of

our current topic. If you have not yet completed the Evolve and cannot access
it, please let us know.

Kenyon Hall Farm














Following our successful fundraising efforts we have decided to
use some of the money we have raised to hold a disco for the
children in the school hall.  Due to the number of children in

school these will be held as three separate events.  If the children
would like to attend we are asking for you to contribute £1

towards the cost of refreshments and the DJ.  By making the
payment this will enable your child's name to be added to the

register for the event.
The KS1 and Year 3/4 disco will be held straight after school and

the children should being their party clothes with them to school
on the day of the event.  They will then get changed in their
classes straight after school before attending the disco at

3.30pm-5.00pm.
They will need to be collected by an adult.

The Year 5/6 disco will be held later in the evening and the
children will leave school at the normal time before returning to

school at 5.30pm - 7pm.  
The children do not need to bring any money with them as

refreshments will be provided as part of the cost of the ticket.
£1 should be paid on the school gateway system to book your

child's place at their age phase disco.



MULTIPLICATIONMULTIPLICATIONMULTIPLICATION
CHAMPIONCHAMPIONCHAMPION

TOP CLASS =  CLASS 2L
TOP MATHEMATICIAN =

WILLIAM OTEH 4L 



SPELLINGSPELLINGSPELLING
CHAMPIONCHAMPIONCHAMPION

TOP CLASS =  CLASS 4L
TOP SPELLER =  

 JAMES LATHAM 5L 
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 SUMMER 1ST HALF TERM



DATES
Diary

EYFS = Wednesday (RH Indoor / RL Outdoor) /
Wednesday (RH Outdoor / RL Indoor)

YEAR 1 = Wednesday (1H Indoor / 1L Outdoor) /
Friday (1L Indoor / 1H Outdoor)

YEAR 2 = Monday (Indoor) / Thursday (Outdoor)
YEAR 3 = Tuesday (Outdoor) 3L + 3H Swimming /

Thursday (Indoor)
YEAR 4 = Wednesday (Indoor) / Friday (Outdoor)
YEAR 5 = Monday (Outdoor) / Thursday (Indoor)
YEAR 6 = Tuesday (Indoor) / Thursday (Outdoor)

 SUMMER 1ST HALF TERM

CONTINUED...
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 SUMMER 2ND HALF     

 TERM
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 SUMMER 2ND HALF     

 TERM CONTINUED...


